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This information can be made available on request to accommodate people with disabilities and those who need 
translation assistance. 

Эта информация может быть предоставлена по запросу для размещения людей с ограниченными 
возможностями, а также тех, кому требуется помощь переводчика. 

Esta información puede estar disponible a pedido conforme a las necesidades de personas con discapacidad 
o aquellas que requieran de servicio de traducción. 

可根據要求提供這些資訊，以幫助殘障人士和需要翻譯協助的人士。 

September 13, 2022 
 
Re: 2023 Water System Improvements Project  

Project Design Notification 
 
Dear Island Resident: 
 
Design of the 2023 Water System Improvements Project has begun.  The City has contracted with Axis Survey 
and Mapping to begin design work within Mercer Island neighborhoods starting this week and may be onsite 
performing work in the ROW and/or easements. Construction is anticipated to start Spring/Summer of 
2023. 
 
The current project limits for the proposed 2023 Water System Improvements have been divided into three 
work schedules as follows (refer to back of page). 

• Schedule A will replace approximately 3,000 linear feet of undersized 6” cast iron water mains with 
new 8” ductile iron water mains on portions of 60th and 62nd Avenues in the East Seattle 
neighborhood.   

• Schedule B will replace approximately 2,800 linear feet of undersized 4” and 6” cast iron water mains 
with new 8” ductile iron water mains near the 7400 block of North Mercer Way and in the 2200 to 
2700 blocks of 73rd and 74th Avenues. 

• Schedule C will replace approximately 2,300 linear feet of undersized 4” cast iron water mains with 
new 8” ductile iron water mains on portions of SE 37th Place, SE 41st Street, and SE 42nd Street in 
the 7600 to 7800 blocks. 

The scope of work also includes replacing all fire hydrants, water services, and air/vacuum valve assemblies.  
In total, approximately 8,000 linear feet of water mains are planned to be replaced.  The old water mains and 
service lines will be abandoned in place and left in the ground. 

 
Please e-mail george.fletcher@mercerisland.gov or call me at (206) 640-5379 if you have any questions.  
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
George Fletcher 
CIP Project Manager 
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